GRINSHILL VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL

 TUESDAY 6 FEBRUARY 2018 
In Attendance: Caroline Jones (Chair), Melanie Cleary (Treasurer), Ian Driscoll (Secretary), Vanessa Wycherley, K.T. Elliot, Tish Weston, Marie Barber.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.


Apologies were received from Chris Page,
2.
NOTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 


These were approved. Proposed TW, seconded MC

3.
MATTERS ARISING


Parish Council Representative: ID confirmed he had written to the PC, and 
received a reply from Paul Jones. He read it to the meeting. A new PC 
representative for GVH was under consideration, however in the meantime Paul 
would act as the liaison between the two groups.


Banking information: MC had been in contact with Suzanne Dolphin, but the 
matter was still not resolved, and bank statements are still going to her. It was 
agreed this needed to be resolved as soon as possible, however we are waiting for 
SD to get back in contact with the Treasurer: Action MC.
 
Oil Supplier: ID reported that oil had been delivered to the hall by D M Roberts 
via the village consortium. He had received an invoice and form to be completed 
if we wished to continue using the consortium in the future. The documents were 
given to the Treasurer. There was a discussion on what we should do. It was 
agreed that as we only require an irregular supply of oil, and there are a number 
of options available to us (including alternative purchasing options), we would not 
continue using the village consortium.

4.
FINANCE MATTERS

MC confirmed that the biggest issue at the moment is resolving access to the bank 
accounts (see above – matters arising).

Invoices for the kitchen lighting, and painting have been paid.

Following the cancellation of the Zen Dogs music night, we had mitigated our 
losses by selling a pre-purchased barrel of beer to The Stanton Arms for £60.

Generally our financial situation is stable, with no significant issues.
5.
FUTURE EVENTS


Music Night (Zen Dogs) – following the unfortunate cancellation of the pre-
Christmas event due to the heavy snowfall, it was agreed we should rearrange the 
event in April. Saturday 28th April was suggested and ID agreed to check band 
availability for that date, and let the Committee know. Action: ID

Whalebone – Saturday 24th March 2018


ID reported this was well in hand. Posters, tickets etc had been received from 
Whalebone. One poster had been put up in Grinshill, but others would be placed 
week beginning 12 February, after Whalebone's latest appearance at Shropshire 
Wild Life Trust had taken place. MC agreed to place on Facebook.

In terms of organisation on the night, Phil and Melanie offered to run the bar. 
Nibbles need to be bought as well as drinks.

KT offered to be on the door.

MB gave her apologies as she won't be able to attend.

Tickets available from Whalebone and ID.

It was decided another meeting prior to the event will not be necessary, however 
ID will keep everyone informed on progress and times for setting up etc.

Open House Nights: KT suggested the Hall should be open on some Fridays for 
anyone to come in and use the facilities. There was considerable discussion on the 
practicalities and need for this service in the village. In conclusion, it was agreed 
we need to carry out an informal survey. All members were asked to talk to 
neighbours and friends and get a feel for whether there was likely to be any 
support for this type of arrangement, and report back to the next meeting.
 
Action: All Members. 

Breakfast for Dog walkers: MB suggested we should run this event again, in 
conjunction with the Grinshill Animal Rescue.

It was agreed Sunday 20th May would be a suitable date.

MB will take the lead on this event and liaise with Jenny Martinez. Action: MB

Cream Teas Event: Again it was agreed we should run this popular event this 
year. A suggested date was Sunday 24 June. TW to take the lead. Action: TW
6.
BUILDING ISSUES


Kitchen Lighting: It was agreed this was a great improvement.

Water Heater in Ladies: This is not working and TW agreed to get the 
electrician to look at it prior to deciding whether to replace or repair. Action: TW

Floor Sanding: It was agreed to get a quote for carrying out this work. Action: 
TW

Runner: It was agreed we need a new runner in the entrance hall.

Wardrobe shelves: MC was thanked for arranging the shelving in the wardrobe.

Airband: The Committee considered the information from the Parish Council 
regarding the work of this company, and the possibility of installing WiFi in the 
Village Hall. Although no decisions had yet been made on whether Airband would 
be working in the area, the committee felt it important to restate it's previous 
position. The provision of internet services in the Hall is less to do with initial 
installation costs but rather two other issues: 

There is no evidence of a significant need at the moment.

The ongoing costs/affordability for the Hall.
7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

It was agreed that information and feedback from the local community regarding 
Open House Nights (above), should be sent in on email where possible.

MB asked that the entry in the Village Newsletter for Booking the Hall should be 
changed in the next addition only as she will not be available. ID asked MB to 
send him the information and he would ensure this took place. Action: MB
8. 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING.


The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 17th April 2018, Grinshill 
Village Hall at 7.00pm. It was agreed CJ would Chair this meeting.
